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Jefferson Elementary PTO Minutes – September 17, 2015

President Melissa Persaud called the meeting to order at 7:05pm.  33 people were in attendance.

Principal Report – Mr. Hansen

· Dazzling Dave presented a program at the school as the “yo yo” man. 

· MAP testing is in progress for 3rd, 4th & 5th graders for math and reading to know where kids are at as we kick-off the year.  Reports are printed and sent home or are available online at AHConnect.  Parents can call 763-506-help to get their login information for AHConnect.
· K, 1st & 2nd grade teachers are collecting data for reading, writing & math to assess students.

· A lyceum is coming up for students; drummers are scheduled to perform on Monday 9/28.

· This week has been safety week.  Students have had fire, lock-down and tornado drills.  The evacuation practice was delayed due to weather.

Special Presentation – Kindergarten Teachers

Kindergarten teachers introduced themselves and each shared a bit of the following information with parents:

· Kindergarten students are working on recognizing, printing and writing their name.

· Knowing letter ID is crucial.  Work on alphabet charts at home.

· Peek of the week is sent out every Friday. Parents are urged to look at the communication to then practice with your child at home (flash cards will be coming home).

· Check your student’s book bag every night for communication.

· Routines and expectations are being practiced and learned.  Students are working with partners, large groups, small groups and gaining independence.

· Students are working on calendar math, numbers, patterns and manipulatives. 

· Work on tying shoes at home, zipping coats etc. and make sure to label winter gear so it does not get lost.

· Kindergarten has a set of “specials” with a licensed teacher for art, music, physical education and inquiry (science).

· Make sure library books are sent in on media day.
Volunteer Report – Cory Knapp

Cory was unable to attend the meeting.  A report will be shared at the October PTO meeting.

· If parents/grandparents want to volunteer, fill out the volunteer form and criminal background check online.  These can be found on the Jefferson website under “involvement / volunteer opportunities”.  Contact Cory Knapp for more information or specifics.  http://www.anoka.k12.mn.us/domain/1722
· Kindergarten volunteer opportunities discussed:

· Kindergarten Skillbuilder

· Classroom specific activities

· Challenge Reading

· Math Plus

Treasurer’s Report – Alex Olson gave the treasurer’s report.
	Date
	Beginning Balance
	Cash In
	Cash Out
	Ending Balance

	May 11, 2015- September 17, 2015
	$13,339.60
	$2,128.60
	$11,735.87
	$3,732.33


· The PTO tries to come into the year with a low balance unless specifically fundraising for large ticket items.  The guideline we follow is to invest the money during the school year to benefit the students who helped raise the funds.

· *Cash in was from charitable donations and the 5th grade celebration.

· * Cash out was from the student scholarships, teacher reimbursement, technology, reimbursed expenses, volunteer appreciation, lyceums, and bank service charges .

Event Update

Completed Events:

Open House – PTO had a table where we handed out information and met parents.

Upcoming Events:

Jefferson Jaunt  - Molly Thomson
· This is the primary fundraiser for the PTO during the year.  It is the 13th year of the Jefferson Jaunt!  There was an assembly to discuss the jaunt and the prizes students can win for fundraising.  Envelopes with money are due back on Monday the 21st.  The goal is $25.00 or more to meet our total goal of $15,000.  The walk day is Friday the 25th.  First students walk at 12:15pm and the last class is back after 3:00pm. Students get a treat after the walk. There is an assembly in the gym and prizes are awarded! The class with the highest participation ($5 or more) gets a pizza party. 

· We were able to obtain a lot of business donations this year or prizes and supplies.

· Looking for additional volunteers (counting money, one person for putting up signs, looking for one photographer, water station volunteers and handing out snacks).

· Parents reminded to sign and send in permission slips.

Movie Night – Brady Bargman
· First movie night is scheduled for Monday October 26th. 

· Brady Bargman is chairing the event. Entrance is $1.00, which includes a box of popcorn and a raffle (2 copies of the movie & candy are typically given away).

· Typically in October it will be a Halloween movie and the teachers will be selling concessions.  The teachers work the concessions and the proceeds benefit the teachers.

· A reminder was shared with parents that this is a community event and an adult (18+) must be there to watch your children. 
Butterbraids – Missy Persaud
· This is the second planned fundraiser of the year.  Butterbraids are a pastry item that is frozen and then baked.  Information is anticipated to go home in November and delivery before the holiday break.
Old Business
· The first restitution payment was made in July but missed in August & September.  If restitution is missed for 3 consecutive months, it is a parole violation.  These payments go directly to the school.

New Business

· Target’s Take Charge of Education Program is going away. The impact to Jefferson is $1,000 – $2,000.  This money goes directly to the school and is typically used towards field trips.  The program is winding down by May 2016.  Target is offering a one-time grant to help the transition.  Target is now focusing on health & wellness.  Jody Lindquist (Jefferson parent & Target team member) is willing to come to an upcoming meeting and talk about the transition and possible grants available through Target.

· Missy reviewed the high level calendar for the year which is available on the Jefferson website.
· Planning on adding an additional $500 scholarship this year to someone who is going into education (working with Wallace family to make this happen).

· Adding family dinner night fundraisers (Chipotle) as well as other options (Chilis was suggested). 
· Suggested topics for upcoming meetings:

· October we will be focusing on understanding test scores and timing.

· How to handle behavioral issues or communication with teachers / administration.  Love & Logic organization has different coaches to possible come and present.  Suggestion was to review a school behavior plan in conjunction.

· Review of additional programs that are offered for students (talent development etc.)

· Anything specific for what parents can leverage to help the students learn.

· Kindergarten has guided reading (level specific), math centers (level specific) and special opportunities for higher-level students. Also look for more information at conferences.

· District website has course information that includes what your child is learning and different parent activities that can be used to supplement.  Academics / Grade Level & Course Info / Elementary.  http://www.anoka.k12.mn.us/Page/205
· Email is usually the easiest to communicate with the teacher.  Feel free to make an appointment with the teacher to discuss any topics you might have.

· Box Tops
· Reminders to go home in the next month for students and parents.
· Have students bring back box tops on products.  These funds come back to the PTO.
· Alex Olson reviewed the proposed budget to be voted on at the October Meeting.

· Proposed goal (income) is $26,300 and proposed expenses are $22,831
· Check on accountant fees for next year.  Fees did go up from $600 so may have to increase that line item

· Adjust licenses actual to 400 and 0 over/under

· Increase scholarship to 1500

· Ensure teacher reimbursement (FTE) is aligned with final staff count

· Increase track & field amount based on the Jefferson Jaunt estimate for treats

Parent/Teacher Open Forum

· A presentation was given for the need for digital cameras.  Currently teachers do not have access to reliable cameras or are using their own. They would like the cameras to be available to take pictures / video students at different events, leverage for video announcements, yearbook, projects etc.

· Proposed to buy 2 cameras, memory card & tri-pod

· Decision was to table until next meeting when we have a better idea of the jaunt income to ensure that we can cover expenses already in the budget.

· A question was asked about the delays with a bus route.  Mr. Hansen said that it usually takes the first two weeks of school to get busing running smoothly.  He said he would specifically watch the timing of the route mentioned.
Adjournment

The meeting adjourned at 8:25 pm. 
Respectfully submitted by Jessica Wegener
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